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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY—JANUARY 2010

Tuesday 4th Bow Brickhill Club. 1.00pm to 3.00pm. Pavilion

Wednesday 5th History Society. 7.30pm. Wheatsheaf

Saturday  8th Rubbish Collection

Monday 10th Line Dancing. 7.00pm  Pavilion.

Book Club. Contact Beverley Thompson

Weds 12th Brownies. 6.00-7.15pm. Church Hall.

Thursday 13th Parish Council Meeting. 7.30pm Pavilion

Click and Clack. 7.30pm Wheatsheaf

Monday 17th Line Dancing. 7.00pm  Pavilion.

Weds 19th Brownies. 6.00-7.15pm. Church Hall.

Buccaneers. 8.00pm. Pavilion

Thursday 20th Youth Club. 7pm to 9pm. Pavilion

Sunday 23rd All Saints' Lunch Club. 12.15 for 12.30. Church Hall

Monday 24th Line Dancing. 7.00pm  Pavilion.

Tuesday 26th Mobile Barber. 2pm to 6pm. Greenways Layby

Weds 26th Brownies. 6.00-7.15pm. Church Hall.

Thursday 28th WI. 7.30pm. Pavilion. “Silk for Sundays”

Friday 14th Rubbish Collection

Monday 31st Line Dancing. 7.00pm  Pavilion.
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Bow Brickhill Parish Council

Parish Clerk  Julie Summerfield
12 Station Road
07904 339391 

bowbrickhill.clerk@jdsummerfield.com

Councillors: 
Georgy Holden 372626 
Kay Leeming 372032 

Beverley Thompson 372192
Ann Sidgwick RFO 368685

Chair: Vacant

Pavilion Bookings
Gill Cannell

373602
email

bowbrickhillpavilion@gmail.com

Pavilion Caretaker
Eddie Chesse 

370486

CONTACTS

Lunch Club: Kay and Stuart on (372032)

Book Club: Beverley Thompson (372192); 
                   beverleydianethompson@gmail.com

Bow Brickhill Club: Chris Loak (373768)

Bow Brickhill F.C: Odette Holland (370904) or Roy Toombs (375151)

Brownies: Sally Pepper (375365)

Buckaneers (Model Club): Derek Giles (374494)

Church Wardens: Stuart Leeming (372032)  or John Wales (373907)

Click & Clack: Elaine Boscott (377543) or Gill Cannell (373602)

Line Dancing: Jan Cade (07721 420176)

Parish News: Sally Robinson sallyhawtin@hotmail.co.uk

Website, E-Group and History Society: sue@bowbrickhill.com

Women’s Institute: Sylvia Fox (378289)

Youth Club: Beverley Thompson  (372192)

Thames Valley Police Non Emergency: (08458 505505)
Email: RuralSouthNHPT@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk

David Hopkins – Danesborough Ward Borough Councillor for Bow 
Brickhill: (01908 582632)  david.hopkins@milton-keynes.gov.uk
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Wednesday 1st Christmas Lights Switch On: 6.45pm. Village Green

Buccaneers. 8.00pm. Pavilion

Thursday 2nd Youth Club. 7.00pm to 9.00pm. Pavilion

Monday 6th Line Dancing. 7.00pm. Pavilion

Tuesday 7th Bow Brickhill Club.12.30pm. Wheatsheaf

Wednesday 9th 3 Parishes Outing—Worcestor

Thursday 9th Parish Council Meeting. 7.30pm Pavilion

Click and Clack. 7.30pm. Wheatsheaf

Sunday 12th Christingle Service. 11.00am. Bow Brickhill School

All Saints’ Christmas Lunch Club. 12.15 for 12.30. 
Church Hall

Monday 13th Line Dancing. 7.00pm  Pavilion.

Book Club. Contact Beverley Thompson

Tuesday 14th Mobile Barber. 2pm to 6pm Layby - Greenways

Weds 15th Carol Singing. 7.00pm. Wheatsheaf

Thursday 17th Youth Club. 7.00pm to 9.00pm. Pavilion

WI . 7.30pm Christmas Evening at the home of Syl-
via Fox. 

Saturday 18th Church open for cleaning and flowers. 10.00am 

Sunday 19th Carol Service. 3.00pm. Church

Monday 20th Line Dancing. 7.00pm  Pavilion.

Friday 24th Midnight Mass. 11.45pm. Church

Friday 31st Rubbish Collection

DATES FOR YOU DIARY—DECEMBER 2009
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www.handmade-treats.co.uk
01525 270 631  0776 4949717
  sales@handmade-treats.co.uk
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BOW BRICKHILL WI

On a very chilly evening, members enjoyed a warming fish 
‘n chip supper prior to getting down to the business of the 
AGM.  
With no new nominations the Committee was re-elected en bloc and 
Pat Pullinger thanked the Committee for all their hard work during the 
year, particularly Sylvia Fox for the meticulous accounts and Joyce 
Bradshaw for providing a very varied programme both for the past 
year and for 2011.  

Our December meeting will be a Christmas evening at Sylvia’s.

PARISH COUNCIL

Bow Brickhill Parish Council, on behalf of residents, would like to ex-
press their gratitude to Rupert Fairclough for his commitment and in-
volvement in the community during the five years he has lived in the 
village.  He has been a member of several village organisations and 
the Parish Council would like to thank him for his service as a Council-
lor carrying out the duty of the financial officer and particularly in his 
position of Chair at the Parish Council. We would like to wish Rupert 
and his family well in their new home.    

PARISH COUNCILLOR NEEDED 
The Parish Council is made up of 5 Councillors who are there as rep-
resentatives of the community to voice the opinion of the public in mat-
ters that affect everyday lives in Bow Brickhill, Milton Keynes and the 
wider community.
The Parish Council meet once a month, deal with correspondence, 
manage the use of the limited funds that we have at our disposal, sup-
port community projects and groups and deal with issues of concern 
as they arise.
If you are interested in joining the Parish Council and getting involved 
in your community please contact the Parish Clerk for further informa-
tion or one of our current Parish Councillors 
We look forward to hearing from you

Please forward your interest by 2nd December 2010
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3 PARISHES OUTING TO
WORCESTER
FARE: £6.50

WEDNESDAY 8TH DECEMBER 2010
DEPARTING 9:30 AM 

PICK UP POINTS
Bow Brickhill:  Church Road and Greenways 

Returning approximately 4pm.

Available to all residents over 60 living within the 3 parishes

If you live outside of the Woburn Sands, Wavendon or Bow Brickhill 
areas you are welcome to join us if seats are available, at a cost of 

£8.00.  Please contact us on one of the following numbers:

TICKETS AVAILABLE FROM:
WOBURN SANDS      PAULINE     on       01908 585368                     
WAVENDON              MONICA       on       01908 281424

            BOW BRICKHILL      JULIE        on        07904 339391

TICKETS AVAILABLE FROM: JULIE on 07904 339391

Sponsored By: Bow Brickhill Parish Council;  Wavendon Parish Coun-
cil and Woburn Sands Town Council In conjunction with

RUBBISH COLLECTION

Revised collection dates as follows

Original 

Wednesday 29th December
Wednesday 5th January
Wednesday 12th January
Wednesday 19th January

New Date

Friday 31st Dec
Saturday 8th January
Friday 14th January
Thursday 20th January
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The 2011 Census is coming – a message for Bucks and Milton 
Keynes Parish Councils and residents

Sunday 27th March is census day. It's very important that everyone 
in the country completes a census questionnaire. Decisions about 
the allocation of millions of pounds of grants from central government 
to local authorities and health authorities depend directly of popula-
tion estimates made by the Office for National Statistics (ONS) based 
on census data. And service and business planning by organisations 
in public, private and third sectors also is carried out to a great extent 
based on information from the census. Encouraging and enabling 
everyone to complete the 2011 Census will ensure that these vital 
population estimates are as comprehensive and accurate as possi-
ble.

All census information can be found at www.census.gov.uk
Questionnaires will be delivered to every household by post, and to 
certain communal establishments by hand-delivery to, for example, 
the establishment manager for internal distribution with arrangements 
made by us for collection
The questionnaire may be completed and returned by post, or else 
completed securely on-line
The census telephone helpline will be active from 4 March to respond 
to any request for help - which may include pointers to multilingual 
guidance booklets or accessibility aids such as large-print or braille 
questionnaires, easy-read versions, text relay and British Sign Lan-
guage resources, or a request for a member of census field staff to 
visit personally to give assistance with completion
ONS is developing a 'Carers Protocol' which will explain how carers 
can help their less able clients to complete the census, whilst pre-
serving confidentiality, dignity, and autonomy in this matter as far as 
is possible
ONS is also developing a 'Completion Session Protocol' which will 
set out how joint sessions my be run in local community premises, for 
example, for groups of people requiring assistance with completion.

I'd like to offer my advice or assistance with any aspect of the cen-
sus, and I would certainly welcome any ideas or suggestions about 
how we can help you to publicise the coming 2011 Census locally.

Suzanne MacLeod 2011 Census Area Manager 
Tel 07801 331477  Visitwww.census.gov.uk
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WOBURN SANDS BIG BAND SOCIETY

THURSDAY 20th JANUARY 2011
 7pm for 7.30 pm

Ellen Pettit Memorial Hall Woburn Sands

Phillip Kempton, 
offering

“A Tribute to John Dankworth”
 and

 Rex Harris and David Higgs
with

“The Stables Revisited”

ENTRY:  £2.00, 
Non members £3.00

Membership application forms available at the desk.
For further information call 

David Higgs, 01908 583937, or Rex Harris, 01908 281235

COPY DEADLINE – FEBRUARY 2011

Please deliver all contributions  by 22nd January 2011  to: 
Gill Cannell,17 Greenways.Tel 373602
Email candishtowers@ukonline.co.uk
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THE  BOW BRICKHILL CLUB

The club meeting on Tuesday November 2nd was held at the earlier 
time of 1.00pm to 3.00pm. This will continue through the winter 
months from October 2010 to March 2011, an arrangement that we 
have found to be most satisfactory over the past two years.
Our afternoon commenced with a buffet lunch, and continued with a 
demonstration of making and decorating our own Christmas cards 
by Sylvia Fox. This very interesting afternoon soon came to a close 
when, after drawing the raffle, and a refreshing cup of tea it was, 
once again, time to make our way home.

The club will next meet in the "Wheatsheaf" at 12.30pm on Tues-
day December 7th when we look forward to joining all our old 
friends for the annual Christmas lunch.

Our January meeting will be in the Pavilion at 1.00pm on Tues-
day January 4th when the buffet lunch will be followed by an illus-
trated talk entitled "Local Railways - Part one" presented by 
Stephen Castle. We look forward to a very interesting afternoon 
remembering the old days and our journeys on the "Push and Pull" 
steam train between Bletchley and Bedford.

The members of the Bow Brickhill Club would like to take this op-
portunity to wish all Bow Brickhill residents and friends a very Merry 
Christmas and Happy New Year.

QUIZ NIGHT – 5TH FEBRUARY 2011

If your New Year Resolution is to give your brain more exercise or 
you just think you might be in need of a convivial evening during the 
dark wintry days, why not join us at the Church Hall for a Quiz Night 
and light supper on 

Saturday, 5th February, 7 pm for 7.30.  
Please bring along your own drinks/glasses. 
Teams of eight required and to book a table or request more infor-
mation, contact Sally Pepper on 375365.  
Proceeds to the ASTRA tower fund.
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LIVING ADVENT CALENDAR

Thank you to everyone who has agreed to take one
of the first 24 days of December to support the Liv-
ing Advent Calendar.
Look out for the numbers which should be appearing 
on the doors, and for the programme which will be 
put through your door by 1st December.
You are welcome to come to any - or even all! - of 
the doors.  The programme will give information about whether you 
are to look into a window or whether you are invited to knock on the 
door.  Times will also be specified for when the doors will be open.
We begin on 1st of December with the lighting of the tree by the war 
memorial, and entering Door No 1 - the Church Hall - for refresh-
ments afterwards.  If you miss any of the days, you should be able 
to look in through the windows right up until Christmas.

So look out for opportunities to see hand carved reindeer, enjoy 
mulled wine, see specially created window displays and even a liv-
ing nativity scene; there's also an opportunity for children to have 
rides on ponies (for a small donation).

I'm hoping that we will all enjoy taking part in the calendar.  There is 
no charge for any of the events, and we are not regarding this as a 
fundraising event - rather enabling us to think about what Christmas 
might mean today.  However, should you feel that you would like to 
support ASTRA (which is fundraising to preserve the structure of 
our church building) or the work of the church itself, then donations 
would be welcome. 

SALE

Cards of the village featuring historical views including The Church, 
Church Road, Station Road etc.

Pack of 5 different views £1.00   Inndividual cards 20p

All proceeds in aid of The Church

Contact Brenda 372172 mail@bgoodger.plus.com  
or Mary 647003 mary.preen@electric-help.co.uk
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A WALK AROUND BOW BRICKHILL

A guided walk describing Bow Brickhill's rich history is now available 
in the form of a handy leaflet. 
From Bow Brickhill Halt to All Saints Church, the illustrated leaflet 
covers origins of current buildings and recent developments as well 
as older structures which have long since been demolished.  
Amusing snippets of information about some of the colourful charac-
ters that used to live in Bow Brickhill are also included. 
The free leaflet published by Bow Brickhill History Society is avail-
able from The Wheatsheaf public house and can also be download 

PROPOSED REVISED POSTAL COLLECTION TIMES

Box Station Road     
Box Church Road  
(number 523606)
 Box Church Road   
 (number 523594

Mon—Fri
4:00 – 4:05pm
4:20pm                          

4:30 – 4:35pm                 

Saturday
8:32am
9:20am

12:20pm
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COOKERY BOOK

The All Saints Lunch Club and the Bow Brickhill History Club 
are joining forces to create a cookery book of family favourite reci-
pes.  The book will open with the story of the Bow Brickhill Feast 
and the recipe for the Bow Brickhill Pudding.

If you would like to submit a family favourite recipe for inclusion in 
the book – please send it to me together with your name and any 
little snippet about the recipe or your time in the village - this will 
appear at the end of your recipe.

It is hoped, when finished, to sell it in aid of the restoration of the 
Church Tower.
Please email recipes to ann@asatraining.freeserve.co.uk or to me 
at 46 Station Road Bow Brickhill
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CHRISTMAS LIGHTS

The Christmas lights ceremony will take place on 

                          WEDNESDAY 1st DECEMBER
                        6.45PM

On the VILLAGE GREEN

with carols, followed by refreshments in the Church Hall served by the 
Brownies.

AUTUMN  BAZAAR

 Although it was a cool, damp afternoon 
the bazaar was well attended and with 
plenty of interesting stalls, games and the 

chance to meet over a cup of tea it proved to be a successful and en-
joyable social occasion.  The excellent sum of £1018 was raised to-
wards church funds and many thanks go to all in the village who do-
nated items to the various stalls, to the dedicated stallholders who 
continue to give their time, energy and resources to the event and es-
pecially to all who came along and supported us so generously. 

UNCLAIMED RAFFLE PRIZES

Children's Raffle

Adults Raffle

If you have 
tickets for any of these please phone MK 367815

Green 779
Green 820
Green 940
Green 944
Yellow 12
Yellow 166
Yellow 218
Yellow 225
Yellow 338
Yellow 486

Hamper
Silver Plated Spoon Set 
Amazon Forest Cosmetic Purse 
Jar of Mincemeat 
Owl Ornament
Candles/Napkins 
Notecards
Scarf
Bath & Body Set 
Rotary Candle Holder 

Pack of Christmas Cards – Pink 79
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BOW BRICKHILL HISTORY SOCIETY

The BB History Society were absolutely delighted at the support we 
received for the resurrection of The Bow Brickhill Feast held at The 
Wheatsheaf on November 13th.  Nearly 60 people enjoyed a tradi-
tional Pork Roast followed by Bow Brickhill Pudding.  It was fantastic 
how many people came forward with their memories, photographs and 
other material which will all be included in our archives.  The day also 
saw the launch of the Heritage Walking Tour Leaflet of the village.  If 
you would like a copy you can download it directly from 
www.bowbrickhill.com or by dropping into The Wheatsheaf who have 
a supply of printed copies.  The event will also be the first entry into 
the new Bow Brickhill Diary, if your organisation is hosting anything 
special please pass details, literature and photographs onto Sue Willis 
371408 or sue.willis@cranfield-int.com who is maintaining the file.

May I just take this opportunity to say thank you to everybody who 
attended on the day, to the Bow Brickhill History Society Committee 
for all their hard work over the past year and on Feast Day, to Chris 
and Sue at The Wheatsheaf for supplying such a lovely lunch and to 
Diana Kesterton, Gill Cannell and Brenda Goodger for making the 
Bow Brickhill Puddings.
Mary Preen (Chair)

BOW BRICKHILL HISTORY SOCIETY VILLAGE ARCHIVE

The Bow Brickhill History Society would like to establish a village ar-
chive and Peter and Sue Willis have agreed to start and maintain this, 
in the form of a diary of events held during the year etc.

If you are involved in one of the village organisations, could you 
please send any information which can be included to them.  Preserve 
Bow Brickhill and ASTRA are covered, but anything else which can be 
recorded for posterity would be very gratefully received; as would any 
ideas anyone may have to make this project as interesting and worth-
while as possible.

Many thanks, Sue 
Email: sue.willis@cranfield-int.com
Tel: 371408
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The Parish News production team would like to thank all 
those who have helped with the newsletter over the last 
year and to wish all our readers a Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year.

LETTER FROM THE RECTOR

‘Yea, Lord, we greet thee,
Born this happy morning’

Dear friends,

Part of the enjoyment of special events and celebrations is the sense 
of anticipation as we wait and prepare for them. That is why the 
church has the season of Lent to prepare for Easter, and the season 
of Advent to help us prepare for Christmas.

But that can be difficult, because we often hear the countdown to 
Christmas in a negative way, with all the talk of the number of shop-
ping days we have left, and the pressure and stress of all the busy-
ness we get drawn into.
And so many aspects of Christmas seem to start so early and go on 
so long, and we don’t like to wait. In many ways we are used to hav-
ing everything available all the time, just when we want it.

But anything that is worthwhile is worth waiting for. To wait, and be 
patient, is not easy for any of us, but it is an important thing to learn –
and it can also become what is called a ‘spiritual discipline’, a way in 
which we can learn to experience God more deeply.

I enjoy all the special events during December – the christingle ser-
vices, nativities, carol services, and o on – but it is good to wait for 
some things until we get to Christmas itself. The words at the top of 
this letter are from the final verse of the carol ‘O come all ye faithful’, 
and I try each year not to sing them before the midnight service on 
Christmas Eve. That is always a wonderful moment, and it is made 
more special by the time we have spent preparing, looking forward, 
and waiting for that special time to come.
Yours in Christ.

Revd. John Waller 
The Rectory, 10 Pound Hill, Great Brickhill MK17 9AS
(01525) 261062 rector@brickhillschurches.org.uk
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CHRISTMAS FLOWERS AND CLEANING

Once again we are hoping to have a team of flower 
arrangers and cleaners to prepare the church for 
Christmas.  
The church will be open on Saturday 18th December from 10.00am
onwards and if you are able to help by doing an arrangement or some 
cleaning it would be very welcome.  Any donations towards the cost of 
Christmas flowers would also be gratefully received and can be given 
to either of the churchwardens. 

I will be preparing next year’s rota and unfortunately the number of 
volunteers is dwindling as people move away or retire and we are 
once again in need of more helpers to ensure the church remains 
clean for weddings, baptisms, funerals and weekly services.  If you 
are able to give your time for a couple of hours twice a year, either 
cleaning or flower arranging, or you would like some more information 
on what is involved please contact Kay on MK 372032. 

SPECIAL FAMILY SERVICES

You may be aware that we have been trying to be more child 
friendly in church.  Unfortunately we don't have the human re-
sources to achieve this every week - nor even every month in each 
of our 4 churches.
However, we hope that you might like to follow the special services 
round the 4 villages.
The next of these will be in Great Brickhill on Sunday 23rd January 
at 11.00.
But don't forget the Christingle service in Bow Brickhill School on 
Sunday 12th December at 11.00.

CHURCH ROTAS

DECEMBER

5th
12th

FLOWERS

Advent
Advent

CLEANING

D Bowdler
D Bowdler
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CAROLS AT THE WHEATSHEAF

Wednesday 15th December 
7pm

This year carol singing is moving to the 
pub. Instead of hoarse voices chanting in sub-zero temperatures on 
two nights, we're going to have just one evening of beautiful harmony 
in a warm environment instead. 
There will be the opportunity to sing some unusual carols as well as all 
your old favourites. Please come along and join in. All ages and all 
voices will be most welcome. 
A collection made during the evening will be in aid of All Saints 
Church. 

CAROL SERVICE

Our Christmas carol service will be on the 19th December at 
3.00pm when you will hear readings from the bible foretelling the 
birth of Jesus and be able to join in singing many of the well known 
carols.  Tea and mince pies will be served afterwards.  All are wel-
come.

ALL SAINTS LUNCH CLUB

The December meeting of the lunch club will be a tradi-
tional Christmas lunch with all the trimmings and will be 
in the Church Hall as usual but at the earlier date of 

Sunday 12th December 
at 12.15pm for 12.30pm.  

All are welcome and for catering purposes please book in with either 
Kay or Stuart on 372032.  
The lunch club meeting in the New Year will be on January 23rd.

HISTORIC CHURCHES TRUST – BIKE RIDE

Sally and Alistair’s final contribution to this fund for the 2010 ride 
was just over £500.  Once again they would like to thank their spon-
sors whose generosity enabled them to reach this target.
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Little Brickhill
St Mary Magdalene

5th December 
No Service

12th December
11.00am Morning Worship

19th December
5.00pm Carol Service

25th December
9.30am  Holy Communion

26th December
10.00am Benefice holy Com-
munion

Stoke Hammond  
St Luke

5th December
11.00am Family Service at Meth-
odist Church

12th December
4.00pm Carol Service

19th December
8.30am Holy Communion

24th December
4.00pm Holy Crib Service

11.30pm Holy Communion

Bow Brickhill All Saints

5th December
9.30am Holy Communion

12th December
11.00am Christingle Service 
at Bow Brickhill School

19th December
3.00pm Carol Service

24th December
11.45pm Holy Communion

26th December
10.00am Benefice Holy Com-

munion at Little Brickhill

Great Brickhill
St Mary the Virgin

5th December
9.30am Holy Communion 

12th December
9.30am Morning Worship

6.00pm Evensong

19th December
9.30am Holy Communion

24th December
5.00pm Carol Service

25th December
11.00am Holy Communion

SERVICES IN THE BENEFICE—DECEMBER 2010
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Bow Brickhill All Saints

2nd January
10.00 Benefice Holy Com-
munion at  Great Brickhill

9th January
11.00am Family Service

16th January
11.00am Matins

23rd January
8.00am Holy Communion

30th January
Benefice Holy Communion 

at Stoke Hammond

Great Brickhill
St Mary the Virgin

2nd January
10.00am Benefice Holy Com-
munion 

9th January
9.30am Morning Worship

6.00pm Evensong

16th January
9.30am Holy Communion

23rd January
11.00am Family Service 

Stoke Hammond 
St Luke

2nd January
10.00am Benefice Holy Com-
munion at Great Brickhill

9th January
Time and service to be con-
firmed

16th January
8.30am Holy Communion

23rd January
9.30 am Morning Worship

30th January
10.00am Benefice Holy Com-
munion

Little Brickhill
St Mary Magdalene

2nd January
10.00am Benefice Holy Commun-
ion at Great Brickhill

9th January
11.00am Morning Worship

16th January
11.15am Family Service 

23rd January
9.30am  Holy Communion

SERVICES IN THE BENEFICE—JANUARY 2011
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